Year 5/6 Spring Term Newsletter
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Dear Parents,
Happy New Year! I hope you all had a lovely Christmas and spent lots of time with family and friends. I am looking forward to the spring term and all the fun and exciting learning we have instore for the upcoming term. 
Curriculum
This term our topic is “Being A Global Citizen” This is primarily a geography based topic however links to all other subjects will be brought in. As part of our Real Life Curriculum we believe it is important that children have an understanding of Global Impact. Through this topic children will develop an understanding of the world and the impact humans have on it. They will study people and communities with different cultures. We will think about what the world’s biggest challenges are at the moment such deforestation, plastic pollution and global warming and how we can act to help prevent these issues from getting worse. We hope to raise awareness of the importance of being a global citizen.
In English the class will be reading newspapers, diary entries and watch clips such as the David Attenborough documentaries and the ‘Rang-Tan’ Iceland advert. This will help build a basis and starting point for many writing opportunities. 
It has been great to see that so many of the children have been practising their times tables at home and using their “Times Table Rockstars ” account to help them consolidate the areas that we are covering in school. Times tables are so important so if we can make sure that the children are practising their tables often. If your child does not have access to a computer or the internet at home or has lost their login/password please pop a note in the communication book.

In Science our topic is ‘Animals including humans.’ We will be investigating the circulatory system of both humans and animals and comparing the two.
Reading
It is important that your child is reading for at least 20 minutes every day it is key to your child’s progress, your child needs to make sure that they also have their reading diary in school every day so that they can record what they have read. This is also used as a communication diary between yourselves and school these are checked daily.
P.E 

This term we will have P.E on a Wednesday and Friday. We will endeavour to go outside on the playground or preferably the field to do P.E as much as possible so please make sure that your child has suitable kit on these days. Tracksuit bottoms and jumpers can be worn as the weather gets colder.  Children may not wear any jewellery for P.E and if they have long hair please make sure it is tied back. Swimming is also taking place this term so please make sure your child has their swimming kit on the day they are swimming.  During 30 Active Minutes children may wear whatever they want as we will be on the field most days, this will result in the children coming home slightly muddy, however as long as the kit is dry just send it back in the next day.
General

Please keep an eye on the class page of the school website for up-to-date information. I will also add any class letters I write onto there in case they get lost on the way home.  Please also make sure that your child has a water bottle to bring into school each day.  

If you have any concerns or questions about your child’s learning please book an appointment to speak to me through the school office. 
Kind Regards 
Miss Slater
